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Cairns Potters Club Inc. 
   December 2014 

Newsletter 
ABN 60 623 179 734 
Postal Address     PO Box 1470, Cairns QLD 4870 
Clubhouse      28a Grove St Cairns 4870 
Newsletter Editor          Lone White 
President Lone White   Phone contact 40 537 508 
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Lisa Roy ï Raku Pot ï 
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President: Lone White. 

Vice President: Christina Freschini 

Secretary: - Claire Heathcock 

Minute Secretary: Christina George  

Treasurer: Pam Breckenridge  

Librarian : Christina George 

Kiln Officer : Jennifer Arthur 

Newsletter: still vacant (acting newsletter editor -Lone White) 

Glass Officer: Deb Clarke 

Website Manager: - Jennifer Arthur 

Clay Officer:- Di Sant. 

Committee Members; The following members have agreed to be on the Committee: Glenys 

Lonie, Pamela Ortega,   Hedy Vershult & Heather McCoy 

 

 

CLUB MEETINGS  

The Management Committee of the Club meets at 4.00 pm on the first Monday of the month 

at the Club premises at 28a Grove Street Cairns. Members are welcome to attend and/or 

bring issues to the Committee at these meetings.  

. 

The next Management Committee meeting will take place Monday 1December 2014 at 

4 pm.  

As the Management Committee is taking a break over Christmas. The first meeting in 

2015   will be on Monday 2 February 2015 at 4 pm.  

 

 

A word from the President. 
 

November has been a very busy month for the Cairns Potters Club.  MELTING POT 2014 

National Ceramic exhibition at the Cairns Regional Gallery closed down 17 November and 

after that we had a very fun family raku day at the club Sunday 23 November (see page 3-4)  

 

The next big event will be our Christmas Fair Saturday 6 December 2014.The ñart busò  

will call in and visit the club late afternoon the day before ( Friday 5 December) , so we will 

have our Christmas party for club members  that night  after the bus leaves ( see page 7).  
 

 

 

Please note: Opinions expressed or advertisements displayed by contributors to this newsletter are 

not necessarily those of the Editor, Executive Officers or the Committee. Whilst every effort is made 

to publish accurate information, Cairns Potters Club Inc. accepts no responsibility for statements 

made or opinions expressed. 
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Raku firing and fun at the Club 23 Nov 2014 

It was a smoky , tiring and  fun day for all who 

attended the raku glaze firing day at the club. Thanks 

to all who helped out - a special thanks to our firing 

chief Tom Britton. 

 The Wednesday before a small group of potters gave 

a hand in making up new glazes and reconstituting 

old ones, so on the day potters had more than 20 raku 

glazes to try out. 

It was a 2pm start, so everybody  

got busy applying glazes to the 

pots, while our kiln firing experts 

got ready for firing the pots to approx. 1000 degree C, 

before opening up the kiln and taking the pots out 

glowing red hot. The pots were then placed in sawdust, 

dried leaves and paper for post reduction firings. After 

about 5-10 minutes the pots were taken out of the sealed 

containers and dumped in containers with water and then the potters could admire their 

masterpieces ï  

Each firing took about half an hour from placing the pots into the kiln and taking them out at 

approx 1000 degrees C ï Not bad - nice to be able to  take your pieces home the same day as 

they are glazed.  
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We did 7 firings in the raku kiln and finished the day around 8 pm. 

Some needed a feed, a little refreshment or smoke during the process 

  

A little sample of pots from the firings  
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CAIRNS POTTERS CLUB ï MELTING POT 2014 

The National Ceramic exhibition 

MELTING POT 2014 finished 16 

November 2014. Comments in the 

visitorsô book from both overseas, national 

and local visitors were, that the exhibition 

was of a very high standard. We managed 

to sell 15 artworks and three were acquisitive , so approximately 1/3 of the exhibitionôs 

artwork were sold. Again thanks to all, who helped taking down the exhibition. Now we can 

have a break until 2016. 

 

 
Glass Division Report   

Several glass artists have been busy firing their works in the 

glass kilns. Future classes are being organised and details will 

follow early next year. 

If you are interested in participating in another glass workshop, 

please contact  Deb Clarke phone 40534 993 or e-mail at 

robert.clarke12@bigpond.com  to put your name down for a 

glass workshop. 

 

 

REPORT from Kiln officer and website Manager (Jennifer Arthur) 

Jennifer has been on holidays, however here are some updates etc.                                                        Ψ 

Kilns   K2 has been  repaired. Shelves for the little electric kiln have been ordered. 

Jennifer has expressed concern that some members write their kiln bookings on the calendar 

at the clubhouse and do not contact her first to find out, if the date of booking is OK. So 

please always contact Jennifer first to find, when the kilns are available for firing. 

 

 

Please look on the website at the Firing calendar on the kiln page to check the booking 

availability and the days that are blocked off. 
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At the Clubhouse 
 
CLASSES: BEGINNERS & ADVANCED  

Hand building, wheel throwing Saturday from 9:30 am to 11.30am - has been discontinued, will 

start again early February 2015 

Contact Yuki. -yuki.koyuki@hotmail.com    or  0438741922 (prefer SMS) 

 

EVENING CLASSES 

Wheel throwing and hand building class for beginners and existing potters who would like to 

refresh their skills.- Tues and Wed evenings from 6:30 to 9:00. Last classes for the year 9 and 10 

december. Will start again in February 2015 Contact Yuki @     yuki.koyuki@hotmail.com    or  

0438741922 (prefer SMS) 

 

CHILDRENôS CLASSES  
Tuesday 4 pm ï 5:30 pm . To commence again in February 2015 Contact Yuki @     

yuki.koyuki@hotmail.com    or  0438741922 (prefer SMS) 
   

TUESDAY &  WEDNESDAY MORNINGS 

CLUB MEMBERS GET TOGETHER 

between 10 and 12 noon ï no cost involved. Members can practice their hand building, wheel 

throwing, decorating and glazing techniques and perhaps share a firing, also a chance to get to know 

other potters and share their joy in pottery making. 

Contact  Glenys 0487194747  or Yuki on 0438741922 

  

THURSDAY AFTERNOONS   
BAWU classes- from 1pm to 3 pm 

 

FRIDAY MORNINGS  

TOHI classes from 10am to noon ï on a fortnightly basis 

CLAY FOR SALE 

 

As we are rapidly running out of clay, please let me know if there is any 

special clay you would like the club to add to the next order. We can also 

order some materials for you. I need the info by Monday 8 December 2014 

Di Sant, our clay officer is going on a holidays for a couple of weeks  

If you  would like to purchase some clay please contact Yuki. -yuki.koyuki@hotmail.com    or  

0438741922 (prefer SMS). After 9  December  2014  you can again contact   Di Sant on  

40324487 or 0419657553    email  sassy_di2000@yahoo.com 

 

Payment for clay can be either cash or chq to Di Sant ( Yuki)  or directly deposited into the 

Clubôs Bendigo Bank A/C by making an electronic transfer to the following bank account 

Cairns Potters Club ï Account # 119552826                      BSB 633-108 

 

mailto:yuki.koyuki@hotmail.com
mailto:yuki.koyuki@hotmail.com
mailto:yuki.koyuki@hotmail.com
mailto:yuki.koyuki@hotmail.com
mailto:sassy_di2000@yahoo.com
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Club activities - 

CHRISTMAS FAIR SATURDAY 6 DECEMBER 2014 
 

Hope you have plenty of pots and/or other items to sell 

at our Christmas Fair. 

If you want to have a stall at the fair, then you need  

to come to the clubhouse around 7am Saturday 6 

December. There will be some tables for use by 

members, so if you want a club table, please contact 

Lone on 40537508 to reserve a table, but if you have 

your own table And/or  tent, that would make things 

so much easier. 

          As well as ceramic and glass works, we are 

welcoming other art and craft works, plants and other 

goods for you to sell. Commission is as for past 

events, 20% for members and 25% for non-members.  

This goes to help the club maintain its facilities. 

 

 On Friday 5 December, 

�&�D�L�U�Q�V�¶���Y�H�U�\���R�Z�Q���³�D�U�W�\�´��
bus tour will offer 

�S�D�U�W�L�F�L�S�D�Q�W�V���D�Q���L�Q�V�L�J�K�W���L�Q�W�R���W�K�H���F�L�W�\�¶�V��vibrant creative 

community. 

The open top, double-decker bus will travel to a number of local 

arts venues, starting at the Cairns Potters Club on Grove Street 

and finishing up at Handmade Cans on Sheridan Street. 

The Cairns Creative Crawl Christmas edition is the perfect opportunity to check out what 

the local arts and crafts community has to offer in the lead up to the festive and gift-giving 

season. All �µcrawlers�¶ will meet  at 5.15pm at the Cairns Potters Club. The crawl will return 

to this location at 8.45pm.  

The Cairns Potters Club will be entertaining the Cairns Creative Crawl bus people from 5.15 

to 6.15 pm. We plan to sell them food (sausages), drinks and of course pots, so if you wish to 

participate bring your pots on Friday afternoon at 4 pm. 

Each potter can then display some of their works on tables provided and get a chance to talk 

to the visitors about their pots and hopefully sell some as well. 

 

As we already have the barbeque going Friday 5 December, we 
are inviting you all to come to the club with the family for a 

Christmas break up party. Bring your own refreshments and 

if you do not want to eat sausages , bring steaks, fish  etc and 
relax at the clubhouse for the evening and get a chance to meet 
other club members. 


